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Our school virtues are: Love, Moderation, Courage, Justice, Hope, Faith, Wisdom. 
Our current virtue is Justice. 

Our British Values are: Tolerance, Rule of Law, Liberty, Mutual Respect, Democracy. 
 

Newsletter w/e 3rd May 2024 
 

 
Mrs Truslove writes 
A huge thanks to everyone for their support at our fundraiser yesterday. You 
raised £663 in memory of Stanley. Your kindness and generosity has meant 
so much to Clara, Matt, Avalyn, Bobbi & Josey.  
 
 
Mrs Banks/Mrs Truslove – Red class 
TAs Mrs Messinger and Ms Nortemo 
 
Phonics 
Reception have been practising reading words with short vowels such as champ, melt and drum. They have 
also learnt the tricky words: some, come, love and do.   
Year One have continued to revise for their upcoming phonics assessment. They have revised the following 
sounds: ue (blue/rescue), ew (chew/new), u-e (rude/cute) and aw (claw).  
 
Maths 
Reception have focussed on 2D and 3D shape this week. The children have been distinguishing between 3D 
and 2D shapes and exploring their properties.   
Year One’s focus has been on addition and subtraction. They have used number facts to add and subtract 
one-digit numbers to/from two-digit numbers. They have been adding pairs of one-digit numbers with 
totals above ten and sorted out additions into those which they ‘just know’ and those which they need to 
work out.  
 

 
Mrs Gibbins – Green class 
TAs Mrs Randall  
Homework is in the green book. 
Next week tables and division are the 4’s. 
In our RE work we have been looking at different places of worship. So far we have looked at a Mosque 
(Islam) and a Gurdwara (Sikhi). If you happen to pass any of these buildings on family trips ask the children 
to tell you something about them. 
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Mrs Pickles/Mr Wilkinson – Blue Class 
HLTA Mrs Hayward 
Years 5&6 ~ We are on mixed tables in division form e.g.: 56 ÷ 7 = 8 
Year 4 ~ We are on mixed times tables – all tables up to 12x12.  
Year 4 are preparing for statutory The multiplication tables check (MTC) in June. To help your child 
prepare you can use the Mathsframe Times tables check: 
https://mathsframe.co.uk/en/resources/resource/477/Multiplication-Tables-Check 
 
Next week in maths, we will be finishing data handling and moving onto number patterns and algebra. 
 
Homework this week: The spelling homework sheet (week 28) for Years 4 and 5 only and: 
Yr6: Maths: 1 Reasoning Paper (it would be helpful if these could be completed in the suggested time but 
do not worry if this isn’t possible). They are allowed help but please indicate where this has been given.  
English: 4 pages in the Grammar book on Colons and Semi-Colons (p.58,59,60&61) 
Yr5: Maths: 3 activities on Mathletics on Handling Data 
English: 2 pages in the Grammar book on Punctuating Speech (p.62&63). 
Yr4: Maths: 3 activities on Mathletics on Handling Data 
English: 2 pages in the Grammar book on Punctuating Speech (p.62&63). 

 
Sports 
On Monday afternoon, some children from KS2 went to Guilsborough Academy 
to take part in a Team Orienteering Event.  
 
Before the orienteering challenge itself, there were some team challenges 
where the children had to complete a seven-piece tangram and also match up a 
5x5 coloured cone pattern with only one person allowed to see the original 
pattern at a time. These challenges were tough but encouraged the children to 
work together and understand the importance of good communication and 
problem solving. 
 
The orienteering event itself involved finding targets (cones) hidden and marked on a map all over the 

school playing field and retrieving the correct letter for each 
cone. The children had to work together in their small teams to 
find and record the letters in the fastest possible time or 
complete as many as they could within a 20-minute time limit, 
with the support of a young leader from GA.  
 
As the Guilsborough Academy playing fields are somewhat 
larger than our own, this task involved quite a lot of running 
and each team had to stay together for the whole task, so the 
‘teamwork’ element played quite a big part. 
 

We had five teams of children and West Haddon Primary brought six teams with them too. At the end of 
the time, teams from East Haddon finished in 1st and 2nd places overall and every group managed to work 
really well together, with lots of encouragement within teams, which was lovely to see.  

https://mathsframe.co.uk/en/resources/resource/477/Multiplication-Tables-Check


 

 

 
A big well done to all the children who 
took part - I’m sure there were tired 
children on Monday evening. A special 
congratulations to the team of Maria, 
Clemmie and Alice (a very late stand-in) 
as the winning team, and also to the 
team of Lukas, Millie, Harry and Darcey 
for finishing in second place overall. 
 

 
  

 

 

Recycle 4 Charity.  We are now collecting used ink cartridges, via Recycle 4 Charity, to help us raise funds 
for the Friends of the school. We have a box in the school office, so please feel free to bring your old ink 
cartridges along for recycling. Please note the company does not accept toner or laser cartridges. 

 

Please note we are not collecting batteries or stamps at present. Thank you. 

 

Forest School Plea! 

 

If anyone has a plank of wood we can use for seating at forest school, please get in touch with 
the office. Approximately 1.5m long would be great! 
 
Thank you. 
 

Claire Underwood 
Forest School Teacher 



 

 

 

  

                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

May Day  
A reminder from Friends 

 
We are looking forward to seeing you on Monday for the May Day Fayre. Just a 
couple of reminders about the day: 
 

 We will be meeting at 1:45pm at East Haddon Hall (next to the church) 

ready for the procession to the school at 1:55pm. 

 If possible, it would be lovely to see the children will posies of flowers, 

button- holes or flowers in their hair. 

 The plates went out on Monday for your creations for the home produce 

stall. Please bring in any contributions between 10am-11.30 am on the day. 

Thank you. 

 The raffle prizes are all ready to go and look amazing! You can buy extra 

raffle tickets on the day. 

 The BBQ stall will have a card machine, but all other stalls will be cash only 

so please bring along plenty of change! 

 
A big thank you to everyone who has helped us get everything ready for the day. It 
really is a big team effort and we are very grateful to you all. 

                                                                           
  

 
                                   



 

 

Community 

Please note that the school does not accept responsibility for community-run events. 
 

 

SWIMMING CRASH COURSES – MAY HALF TERM   

Is your child looking to learn a life skill or a boost to the next stage of 
the swim scheme?  

Our half-term crash courses with Ryan will be perfect for you!  

27th -31st May 2024    

08.00 – Stage 5           08.30 - Stage 4        09.00 - Stage 3                      
09.30 Stage 1 

Lodge Road, Daventry NN11 4GP   : Daventry Leisure Centre :  Cost: £37.50  Call: 01327 871144 
 

 
 

 

  

https://www.bing.com/ck/a?!&&p=8a279ac71610d19eJmltdHM9MTcxMzM5ODQwMCZpZ3VpZD0wODE4YWE5MC02NGMxLTZkM2QtMzA2Mi1iYmZhNjViZTZjZWEmaW5zaWQ9NTUyNA&ptn=3&ver=2&hsh=3&fclid=0818aa90-64c1-6d3d-3062-bbfa65be6cea&u=a1L21hcHM_Jm1lcGk9MTA5fn5Ub3BPZlBhZ2V-QWRkcmVzc19MaW5rJnR5PTE4JnE9RGF2ZW50cnklMjBMZWlzdXJlJTIwQ2VudHJlJnNzPXlwaWQuWU4xMDcweDIzNzkyMTEyMSZwcG9pcz01Mi4yNTkzMjMxMjAxMTcxOV8tMS4xNTkzOTcwMDYwMzQ4NTFfRGF2ZW50cnklMjBMZWlzdXJlJTIwQ2VudHJlX1lOMTA3MHgyMzc5MjExMjF-JmNwPTUyLjI1OTMyM34tMS4xNTkzOTcmdj0yJnNWPTEmRk9STT1NUFNSUEw&ntb=1
tel:01327871144


 

 

 
  



 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Northampton Colour Run 
 
We are delighted to announce 
the Northampton Colour Run 
is back on Sunday 2 June. This 
fun 5k run, where participants 
get covered in different 
coloured paint on the course, 
is suitable for all runners of all 
abilities and ages. 
 

The event starts at 10 am at 
Overstone Park, Sywell Road, 
Overstone, Northampton, 
NN6 OAB and is perfect for 
individuals, groups of friends 
and families  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

To register and for more information go to https://cynthiaspencer.org.uk/how-you-can-help-
us/fundraise-and-donate/events-and-challenges/colour-run/ 

If you don’t want to run the course, but would like to be involved, we are looking for marshals and 
people to man the paint station  so if you would like to volunteer, please email 

events@cynthiaspencer.co.uk. 
 

There will be plenty to do on the day with stalls, game and refreshments, so pop down and have a 
fun morning! 

 
 
 

https://cynthiaspencer.org.uk/how-you-can-help-us/fundraise-and-donate/events-and-challenges/colour-run/
https://cynthiaspencer.org.uk/how-you-can-help-us/fundraise-and-donate/events-and-challenges/colour-run/
mailto:events@cynthiaspencer.co.uk


 

 

Academic year 2023-24  
 

      
TERM 5   May Day  Monday    6th May 
   Close   Friday    24th May 

   
TERM 6   Re-open  Monday    3rd June 
   Close   Friday    19th July 
   Training Day  Monday  22nd July 
   Training Day  Tuesday  23rd July 
 

 
 
 

Academic year 2024-25 (with provisional training days) 
 

TERM 1   Training Day  Monday   2nd September 
   Re-open  Tuesday   3rd September 
   Close   Friday    25th October 
 
TERM 2   Re-open  Monday  4th November 
   Close   Friday   20th December 
 
TERM 3   Training Day  Monday    6th January 

Re-open  Tuesday    7th January 
   Close   Friday   14th February 
    
TERM 4   Re-open   Monday  24th February 
   Close   Friday     4th April 
    
TERM 5   Training Day  Tuesday  22nd April 
   Re-open  Wednesday  23rd April 
   May Day  Monday    5th May 
   Close   Friday    23rd May 

   
TERM 6   Re-open  Monday    2nd June 
   Close   Friday    18th July 
   Training Day  Monday  21st July 
   Training Day  Tuesday  22nd July 
 
 
 
 


